
	
 
 
 
 
 

Saturday 2nd January 2021 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
IMPORTANT INFORMATION ABOUT THE START OF TERM 
 
We are writing to let you know that our primary campuses will not be open for all primary children 
on Monday 4th January as advised earlier this week. 
 
The government have decided that Greenwich borough along with all other London boroughs 
and the City of London will also be subject to the contingency framework. 
  
Primary schools in Greenwich and the rest of London will not be required to return in full until the 
18th January.  
 
Our primary campuses will still be open for vulnerable children and children who have a parent 
that is a key worker that is unable to keep them at home. Please see the information on the 
reverse of this letter for more information regarding this.  
  
We are very sorry for the late notice however the announcement was made late yesterday by the 
government. 
 
We will be setting remote learning for all our pupils. Teachers will be setting pupils work on Purple 
Mash and Education City as from Monday 4th January. Further information about Home Learning 
will be sent by the middle of next week.  
 
If you have any questions regarding your child’s work during the school closure, or any concerns, 
please contact the relevant email below: 
 
Peninsula Campus- PEN_Covidinfo@koinoniafederation.com 
 
Woolwich Campus - WW_Covidinfo@koinoniafederation.com 
 
Christ Church - CC_Covidinfo@koinoniafederation.com  
 
We thank you for your support and co-operation at this challenging time for us all. We hope you 
and your families are safe and well.  
 
Yours sincerely  
 
Mrs Claire Harrison and Mrs Victoria Wainwright 
Federation Executive Co-Headteachers 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



	
 
 
 
 
 

 
INFORMATION FOR KEY WORKER FAMILIES: 
 
If you are a key worker parent and your child attended school during the school closure at the 
end of last term, your child will automatically be placed on the registers to attend school on 
Monday 4th. Please email eholliday@koinoniafederation.com by 4pm on Sunday 3rd January to 
confirm their attendance for the rest of the week.  
 
If you are a key worker and your child did not attend school during the school closure but you 
would like them to attend for the next two weeks, please email Ellis Holliday 
eholliday@koinoniafederation.com. As explained in our previous communications we need you to 
confirm details of your employment if you wish your child to attend school. We need parents to 
send us full details of their job title and employer. As well as this please can you email the 
following: 
 

- A copy of your work identification card (if you have one)  
- Details of your line manager with a contact e-mail. If you have a work e-mail address this 

may outline the details needed so where possible please use this when communicating 
with us.  

- Which days you know there will be no-one at home to look after your child and you require 
school provision  

 
Please don’t forget to also tell us details of your child (ren) class and campus.  
 
As the government advises please only send your child to school if it is necessary. Please see the 
flow chart below to ensure it is necessary to send your child to school.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
If you are sending your child to school from Monday 4th January please can they arrive between 
8.40am- 9am through the main playground gate. Staff will be there to meet them. Thank you. 


